
Jane Will


From: Jane Will


Sent: Sunday, September 8, 2019 9:25 AM


To: dennis.feltgen@noaa.gov


Subject: Re: Backing up Trump's weird error


Are you serious? You JUST threw the Birmingham branch of the NWS under the bus. Any

idiot (except Trump) can see that he made a minor mistake.  Big deal.  The huge deal is

that he won't correct it and people, like you, who are supposed to provide us with

scientific information are not only allowing it to happen, you are enabling him. You have

also embarrassed and undermined your employees. The statement below that you sent

out doesn't even come close.  You owe them a sincere apology and a retraction of your

misguided sucking up to President Trump.  You are supposed to be a manager - manage!


“We want to assure you that we stand behind our entire workforce and the integrity of the

forecast process, including the incredible scientific, technical and engineering skill you

demonstrated for this event,” the NWS leadership wrote. “We saw first hand that our

integrated forecast process works, and we continue to embrace and uphold the essential

integrity of the entire forecast process as it was applied by ALL NWS offices to ensure

public safety first and foremost.”


On Sat, Sep 7, 2019 at 10:06 AM Jane Will <  wrote:


Were you the one who authorized the NOAA statement suggesting that the President was correct when he


stated on September 1st that Dorian could hit Alabama?  Is that actually true?  How can we trust the


reporting now? It seems to now be Politics not Science.
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